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225, Granite State Electric Company d/b/a National Grid; and DE 09-224, Unitil
Energy Systems, Inc.
Renewable Energy Service Option Programs
Report on Technical Session

Dear Ms. Howland:

On January 6, 2012, Staff and the Office of Consumer Advocate (OCA) met with
representatives of Public Service Company ofNew Hampshire (PSNH), Granite State
Electric Company d/b/a National Grid (National Grid); and Unitil Energy Systems, Inc.
(UES) to review each Company’s twelve-month report regarding its operation of the
Renewable Energy Service Option (RESO) Programs. The reports can be found in the
2009 dockets for each Company captioned above. The technical session was noticed in
Docket No. DE 11-255, PSNH’s petition for an increase in RESO rates.

Generally, all Companies observed relatively low participation rates in the RESO
program. There was also general consensus among the Companies that it was worthwhile
continuing the program for another year without modifications in order to see if
participation rates improved. The Companies agreed that they would take certain steps,
described below, to continue their efforts to increase participation.

National Grid’s RESO program is different from UES’s and PSNH’s program in that
National Grid refers interested customers to third-party vendors of Renewable Energy
Certificates (RECs). PSNH and UES manage their programs in-house in conjunction
with their compliance with the Renewable Portfolio Standard (RPS).

The December 2011 report for National Grid indicates that 123 customers had elected to
participate in its RESO program. National Grid offers two levels of participation: $0.05
per kWh, or $0.0225 per kilowatt hour (kWh). National Grid said that the administrative
costs incurred in the first year would be reduced from $49,000 to $6,000 in the second
year of operation, with no rate impact for customers. Following discussion, National
Grid agreed to ask the participating REC vendors, Community Energy and Sterling
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Energy, to promote the program by providing National Grid with bill inserts a the REC
vendors’ expense.

UES most recent data showed that it had 26 customers who elected the RESO rate. UES
attributes this low participation level to a limited number of customers who are interested
in the product. UES’s rate for 100% match of a customer’s kWh usage is $0.02898 per
kwh. The OCA noted that it was difficult to find information about UES’s RESO
program on its website, and UES agreed to make improvements to its website to attract
more attention to the renewable option.

As of October 2011, a total of 169 PSNH customers were enrolled in PSNH’s RESO rate.
PSNH said that it had scaled back its marketing budget based on prior conversations with
the OCA and Staff, and that it continued to market the product using low-cost methods
such as its website and other venues. PSNH proposes to increase the rate for its 100%
option to $0.0350 per kWh based on its estimate of 2012 REC prices.

The Companies, the OCA and Staff agreed that the RESO programs should continue to
be promoted in 2012 and that the Companies should focus on low cost options for
marketing, such as website enhancements, promoting the program at events and in
marketing for other products and services, adding information to the NH Saves website,
and, in the case ofNational Grid, bill inserts provided by the REC vendors. In addition,
Staff and the OCA suggested that all Companies consider surveying participating
customers to find out what led them to participate in the program, as PSNH does.
Finally, the Companies, Staff and the OCA agreed that the 12 months of operation did
not provide enough experience to adequately evaluate the success of the programs. The
Companies agreed to provide reports regarding the second year of the operation of the
RESO program to provide further data.

I certify that a copy of this letter will be emailed to the Companies and the OCA at the
same time it is filed with the Commission. Please let me know if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Suzanne G. Amidon
Staff Attorney
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